
From: Godfrey, Rob <RobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov>
To: Symmes, BrianBrianSymmes@gov.sc.gov
CC: Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov

Date: 1/12/2016 9:49:50 AM
Subject: Re: Request for Advance Copy of Governor's SOTU Response

Thanks 


Sent from my iPhone

On Jan 12, 2016, at 9:47 AM, Symmes, Brian <BrianSymmes@gov.sc.gov> wrote:


 
 
From: Carmen L. Cento [mailto:ccento@VOANews.COM] 
 
Sent: Monday, January 11, 2016 5:08 PM
 
To: Symmes, Brian
 
Subject: Request for Advance Copy of Governor's SOTU Response
 
Hello, Mr. Symmes –
 
The Voice of America would appreciate receiving an advance copy of Governor Haley’s response.  VOA Latin 
America will be providing our TV, radio, online affiliates and US Embassies in the region, with simultaneous 
interpretation of the SOTU speeches, and an advance copy would be very useful, even if we receive just a few 
minutes in advance.
 
I would distribute the advance transcript to our 45 languages services that make up the VOA.
 
Thank you in advance –
Carmen
 
 
*********************
Carmen Cento
Program Manager
Latin America Division
Voice of America
+1-202-382-5932 VOA
-1-301-254-7421 Cell/WhatsApp
@voacarmencento
voanoticias.com
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